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Retirement best wishes 

After 16 years working at Westbrook Lane, Mrs Tooley is retiring. She has worked throughout 

the school, starting in KS1 in Class 2 and later, working in KS2. In most recent years, Mrs 

Tooley has worked with Year 5 and Year 6; her classroom support and work with small 

groups has been invaluable. The targeted teaching delivered by Mrs Tooley has supported 

many children in achieving their full potential over the years. 

One of Mrs Tooleyôs many talents is in the wardrobe department. For many years now, she 

has designed and made a wide range of traditional costumes and quite a few obscure ones 

too. There was a giant snowman, Mr and Mrs Partridge, a whole bevy of Ugly Sisters, dwarfs, 

witches é the list is endless! 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank her for her hard work and dedication over the 

years. We all wish her the very best for a long and happy retirement - and look forward to 

seeing her in school when she visits.  

Reception Class enjoyed a trip to the post office on 
Town Street to post a very special letter. They all bought a 
stamp, put it on their envelope and posted it in the post 
box. 

/ƭŀǎǎ bŜǿǎ 

Classes 3 and 4. On a showery Wednesday in November, Y3 and Y4 children had a 
planting morning. Under the direction of Mr Fanaroff and Mr Garry, the children planted lots of 
saplings in the gaps in the schoolôs perimeter hedging, to complete the project begun last 
academic year. 

Annabella (Y3): ñDigging and planting the trees was fun. The trees were very small.ò 

Choir visit. On 14 December, the school choir went to sing Christmas carols and songs 
to the residents of Bedford Court Care Home, Horsforth.  

Jack (Y6): ñI liked how the old people joined in with and appreciated our singing.ò 

Olivia, Liam and Micky (Y5): We enjoyed talking to the old people because they were kind and 
nice, and told us stories about when they were at school.ò 

Rhiley (Y4): ñI liked singing to the old people ï it makes me happy to sing to people. I liked it 
when they sang óWe Wish You a Merry Christmasô to us!ò 



School Dinner Money 
For anyone wishing to pay dinner money for the full half term after the half term holiday, the amount             
needed for children having a school meal every day is:  

Y3, Y4, Y5 & Y6 29 days x Ã2.35 = Ã68.15  

Please remember to inform the school office of any changes to school meals for after the holiday as one 
weekôs notice is required to amend the food order in the kitchen. Thank you 

Horsforth Childrenôs Services - Holiday Activities 

Just a reminder for parents and carers - we continue to work closely with HCS and we are pleased to 
say that Westbrook parents/carers have attended many events, family activities and parenting classes in 
the past.  We continue to work with HCS to provide activities, parenting classes, children and adult 
counselling and 1:1 family support. See Mrs Gibbons to find out more, or see the links on our website.  

Reception and KS1 Christmas Workshop 

Classes have been very busy in the lead up to Christmas. Reception, Class 1 and Class 2 had a very 

enjoyable Christmas workshop on Monday 5th December. Children took part in a range of maths, literacy 

and art activities to learn about Christmas. Children shared Christmas stories with a friend, made 

repeating pattern wrapping paper, wrote Christmas lists, decorated trees and biscuits, and 

even built a Lego Christmas world! They all had a wonderful time as you can see in the 

photos below. Thank you to all the volunteers who helped at the workshop.  

Phonics workshop.  

Thank you to all who attended. We hope you got lots of 

ideas and inspiration to help you create some engaging 

phonics activities at home. 

Red Kite Students 

Our Red Kite students, Christine Whitaker and Laura Wilson, who started with us in September, are 
leaving to start their second placement in other schools. Christine, who has worked in Reception Class 
this term, and Laura, who has worked in Year 4 this term, will return in the summer term. We thank 
them for their hard work and commitment this term and wish them well in their next placement. 

Two new students will join us for their second placements: James Senior, who will be working in Year 4, 
and Beth Short who will be working in Reception. 

 

Thank you to all the staff, parents, children, governors, 
students and volunteers for your hard work and support 
this year. Happy Christmas and best wishes for the New 
Year. We look forward to seeing everyone back in school 
on Tuesday 3rd January 2017. 


